
The Catholic Parish Communities of 

Office:      141 S. Wood Avenue • Peshtigo, WI 54157 

Church:     171 S. Wood Avenue • Peshtigo, WI 54157 

Email:       st.marypeshtigo@gmail.com 

ST. MARYPESHTIGO 

SS. JOSEPH  

& EDWARDWALSH 

St. Mary Parish 

   Office Hours: 9am-4pm M-Th, Closed on Friday 

Support Staff 

 Barbara Trempe -  Admin Assistant  715-582-3876 

 Debbie Sievert  -  Bookkeeper  715-582-4899 

 Carolyn McGuire  -  RCIA         715-923-4053 

 Jane Monfils  -  Janitorial Worker 

 Jim Denowski  -  Maintenance/Custodian 

December 30, 2018  

 

Pastoral Team for Both Parishes 

 

Fr. Jesus (Jess) Bacuna Berdol, Administrator 

  920-604-0410 (Off on Mondays) 

 

Chuck Schumacher, Deacon 

  715-582-3731 home or cell: 920-572-0193 

 

Charlotte Duran, Faith Formation Coordinator 

   715-582-4897 office or cell: 715-938-4058 

Address:   W3308 County Road G • Porterfield, WI 54159 

Email:       stsjosed@centurytel.net 

Combined Web site:   www.stmaryjosephedwardparish.org 

Baptism, Marriage, & Anointing of the Sick 

Please contact either parish office.  

 

Reconciliation

St. Mary  

  Saturdays, 3:45-4:15pm, or by request. 

SS. Joseph & Edward 

  Sundays, 7:15-7:45am, or by request. 

SS. Joseph & Edward Parish 

   Office Hours:  9am-2pm T-Th 

   Telephone:    715-789-2254 

   Fax:     715-789-2293 

Support Staff   

 Dawn Nelezen  -  Admin Assistant/Bookkeeper 

 Jill Leslie  -  Janitorial Worker 



MASS INTENTIONS & HOLY HOUR 

Saturday, Dec 29 

  at St. Mary  

   4:30pm †Ralph Schneider by Pat Schneider 

               †Tom Heckel by Heckel Family 

 

Sunday, Dec 30 

  at SS. Joseph & Edward 

   8:00am †Glenn Stansfield�

  at St. Mary  

   10:00am Knights of Columbus 

�

Monday, Dec 31 (Vigil of the Solemnity of Mary) 

  at SS. Joseph & Edward  

 6:00pm Our Parish Communities 

 

Tuesday, Jan 01 (The Solemnity of Mary) 

  at St. Mary  

 10:00am All women, especially mothers, of the parish 

     

Wednesday, Jan 02 

  at St. Mary  

   12:30pm †Milly Hanson by Linda Bjorkman 

  

Thursday, Jan 03 

  at SS. Joseph & Edward  

 8:10am Rosary 

 8:30am Our Parish Communities 

    

Friday, Jan 04 

  at St. Mary 

   8:10am Rosary 

   8:30am Our Parish Communities 

 

Saturday, Jan 05 

   at St. Mary  

    4:30pm †Sally Bentley by Denise Beulier 

 

Sunday, Jan 06 

  at SS. Joseph & Edward 

    8:00am †Robert Wiedemeier by Shelley Wright 

  at St. Mary 

   10:00am †Merlyn & Frances Hansen by 

   Hansen & Willmann Families 

WEEKLY SCHEDULES 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS   Jan 05 & 06 

Ministers of Communion 

  4:30pm……....……….…………..….Fr. Jess, Fr. Bernard, �

  …………………………….……...Dcn. Chuck & *Sue Felker  

  8am………………......Fr. Jess, Fr. Bernard, Dcn. Chuck,  

  …………………..………..…..Sue Matecki, Kathleen Olson 

  10am……………..Fr. Jess, Fr. Bernard, Vicki Swiatnicki �

  ..…..…..*Stacie Degnitz, Nancy Finger & Jane Monfils 

 Altar Servers 

  4:30pm…………………………….…..Hayden & Katie Knox �

  8am..……...…………….…..Kevin Olson & Abby Maguire 

  10am………..…………………..…….…Zach & Jacob Staidl 

Ushers   

  4:30pm………………………………..David & Carol Junak,�

  ……..………………..…Linda Nogalski & Gerard Wrobel 

  8am…...……..….…Wayne Blickhahn, Wendell Philipps, 

  …………..….…...Veronica Fiest, Bob & Bryce Wickman 

  10am ……….……………..…….Jerry Kotecki, Lyle Lange,�

  .………………...........Ron Strojny & Mitchell VanVooren 

Lectors  

  4:30pm…………………………………………..…Kelly Nemec 

  8am..................................................Shelley Wright 

 10am..………….….…………………………………...Volunteer 

Organists & Musicians  

  4:30pm.….……………………….…….…….Susan Thornton 

  8am...…..…...………………....…Jill Leslie & Jan Schnabl  

 10am……….…………….………………….…….Kelly McGuire 

SANCTUARY LAMP OFFER 

If you would like to have the Sanctuary  

Lamp offered in someone’s memory, please 

call or stop by St. Mary Parish Office. 

THANK YOU FOR SHARING WITH YOUR PARISH 

Dec 22 & 23 

 St. Mary                             SS. Joseph & Edward 

    Registered Envelopes       $1,273.00 

         ACH Deposit                   -0- 

             Loose Collection                   122.00 

            Other Income                        82.00 

          TOTAL INCOME        $1,477.00 

BULLETIN ARTICLES 

Deadline for bulletin articles is MONDAYS at NOON. 

Email your article to both parish offices. Write it and 

send it to either parish office. 

"ROOF FUND" COLLECTION 

Next Sunday, SS. Joseph & Edward Parish will have a 

second collection for the roof fund.  

Thank you to all who have been contributing. 

"BOILER FUND" COLLECTION 

Next weekend, St. Mary Parish will have a second   

collection for the boiler fund. 

Thank you to all who have been contributing. 

Fr. Bernard Olszewski will be visiting our parish next 

weekend to speak on behalf of Cross Catholic Outreach 

which was founded to create a meaningful link between 

parishes in America and the priests and nuns working 

in the Church overseas in the Caribbean, Africa, Asia, 

Central and South America. 



OUR PARISH COMMUNITIES 

FROM THE DESK OF FR. JESS BERDOL  

By a happy coincidence, this year the Feast 

of the Holy Family falls on the last Sunday 

of the year. This gives us a further reason 

to raise our minds and hearts to God in 

gratitude for the many blessings He has granted our 

families during the year that is about to end. 

 

Although we may not be fully aware of all the blessings 

we have received from the Lord, the little we know is 

more than enough to bring us to thank Him with all of 

our hearts, especially through this Eucharistic Sacrifice. 

 

This is also the time to entrust our own family, as well 

as all the families throughout the world, to the 

protection of the Holy Family of Nazareth during the 

new year we are about to begin. May the Lord be the 

heart of our family. 

 

May we love and serve Him as Jesus, Mary, and Joseph 

did. May He watch over us as He loved and protected 

the Holy Family of Nazareth. 

 

FAITH FORMATION, 

BOTH PARISHES 

 

 

January 2  NO CLASSES 

January 9  CLASSES RESUME 

 

Blessings for a Healthy and Happy New Year! 

 

Charlotte Duran, Faith Formation Coordinator 

duranchar33@gmail.com 

RCIA: Rite of Christian Initiation of 

Adults, is the learning process for 

people to become “initiated” or 

enter the Catholic Church. It includes 

rites or rituals which usually occur at Mass. Come! 

Bring questions and begin your life-long journey with 

Christ. Contact Carolyn McGuire at 715-923-4053 for 

more information. 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 

Sunday: The Holy Family 

Monday: St. Sylvester I, Pope; New Year’s Eve 

Tuesday: Mary, the Holy Mother of God 

    (holy day of obligation); 

  New Year’s Day; World Day of Peace 

Wednesday: Sts. Basil the Great and Gregory 

    Nazianzen, Bishops & Doctors 

      of the Church 

Thursday: The Most Holy Name of Jesus 

Friday:  St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious 

Saturday: St. John Neumann, Bishop 

Next Sunday: The Epiphany of the Lord 

  

  No Children’s Liturgy 

  Happy New Year! 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

Sunday: 1 Sm 1:20-22, 24-28/ 

 Ps 84:2-3, 5-6, 9-10 [cf. 5a]/ 

 1 Jn 3:1-2, 21-24/Lk 2:41-52 

Monday: 1 Jn 2:18-21/Ps 96: 1-2, 11-12, 13 [11a]/ 

 Jn 1:1-18 

Tuesday: Nm 6:22-27/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 [2a]/ 

 Gal 4:4-7/Lk 2:16-21 

Wed: 1 Jn 2:22-28/Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4 [3cd]/ 

 Jn 1:19-28 

Thursday: 1 Jn 2:29—3:6/Ps 98:1, 3cd-4, 5-6 [3cd]/ 

 Jn 1:29-34 

Friday: 1 Jn 3:7-10/Ps 98:1, 7-8, 9 [3cd]/ 

 Jn 1:35-42 

Saturday: 1 Jn 3:11-21/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 4, 5 [2a]/ 

 Jn 1:43-51 

Sunday: Is 60:1-6/ 

 Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-11, 12-13 [cf. 11]/ 

 Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6/Mt 2:1-12 

A HAPPY AND PEACEFUL NEW YEAR TO ALL! 

 

There is no better wish we can exchange on this day, 

for we need peace in our hearts, our families, our 

nation, and throughout the world. So many resources 

are misused or squandered. So many lives are 

destroyed by hatred and war. But we are aware that 

real and lasting peace can come only if people obey 

God’s law and if God blesses their efforts. And we 

know that He is ready to grant us this most precious 

gift at the intercession of our Blessed Mother, whom 

we honor today as “Mother of God” and “Queen of 

Peace.” May she bring the warring factions and nations 

to lay aside all hatred and start working together to 

build a civilization of love, justice and peace. 

HUMAN TRAFFICKING PRESENTATION 

At 6pm on January 9, the 7-12th grade religious 

education classes at St. Mary in Peshtigo will learn 

about the sin and crime of human trafficking. 

Information will be provided about actions students 

can take to guard against becoming victims and ways 

to help their friends be safe. Presenters will come 

from the sexual assault centers of Marinette (Lacey) 

and Brown Counties (Shelby) and Sister Sally Ann 

from the Sisters of St. Francis of the Holy Cross. 

Parents, parishioners and the general public are 

welcome to attend.  



OUR PARISH COMMUNITIES 

SAINT THOMAS AQUINAS ACADEMY 

Principal: Mike Cattani 

School telephone number: 

Elementary Office     715-582-4041 

Middle/High Office          715-735-7481 

Web site: www.thomas-aquinas.org 

We thank and sincerely appreciate 

Value Care Center, for sponsoring an ad in our 

bulletin. Thanks to the support of our bulletin 

sponsors the weekly bulletins are cost-free to our 

parishes. Please thank and support them when you 

have an opportunity. 

ALL THE 

ADVANTAGES 

 

 We want to give our 

children what we didn’t 

have; but let’s make 

sure we give them what 

we did have: our faith. 

 

  —Anonymous 

St. Mary Parish Directory 

  

We are looking to print a new edition of our 

parish directory at the end of January. We 

would like to add more member and family 

pictures to the directory so we can all put names to 

faces a little easier. Following Saturday and Sunday 

Masses in December we will be taking pictures of those 

who did not submit pictures for the first edition of the 

directory. We will post a sign-up sheet in January for 

those who would like to order a copy of the updated 

directory. Contact Jason Knox with any questions. 

 

Christmas Break! Regular school hours will resume 

on Wednesday, January 2, 2019.  

 

HOILDAY MATCH! The school has been blessed by a 

group of donors to match, dollar for dollar, all 

unrestricted gifts received from now through 

December 31 up to a total of $5000. Your gifts help 

the blended learning program, STEM program, and the 

technology program. Gifts can be made by mail or 

through the secure online server when you visit 

www.thomas-aquinas.org and click on Holiday Match. 

Thank you for your continued support! 

 

Join us on Friday, January 25 for an evening of fun, 

food, and musical entertainment at Riverside Country 

Club. Tickets available at the school offices for $40 

which include dinner, door prizes, and entertainment.   

BUILDING THE DOMESTIC CHURCH WHILE 

STRENGTHENING OUR PARISH 

 

There WILL be Bingo on December 30. Doors 

open at 4:30pm and games begin at 6:30pm. 

Progressive Jackpot will open at $1,636.52. 

 

Family Pot Luck will be on Monday, January 7. Social 

starts at 5pm and dinner at 6pm. Bring a table service 

and a dish or dessert to share. 

 

Our next Men's Night and Officers’ Meeting is Monday, 

January 14 and the regular business meeting will be on 

Monday, January 21 at the Knights of Columbus Hall 

on Main Street in Marinette. 

 

Best wishes for the new year! 

 

Steve Wilke, Grand Knight 

715-732-4911 or swilke@new.rr.com 

Women Of Faith Winter Banquet is scheduled for 5pm 

Tuesday, January 15, 2019 at Tradewinds. All ladies 

of the parish are welcome. We will be ordering off the 

menu. Sister Helen will give a presentation on her 

assignment in Austria. Call Kathy Wills 715-582-3209 

if planning to attend. Thank you. 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

The Christian Service Group will be collecting at both 

parish sites for St. Vincent de Paul on January 12 & 13. 

Item requested are: all condensed cream soups, 

canned fish & meats, potato flakes, stuffing, rice, 

hamburger helper, pasta dinners, canned fruit and 

vegetables. They also need fresh produce so cash 

donations or SCRIPT would be helpful to purchase 

these items. St. Vincent de Paul does so much for the 

needs in our communities. Please be generous to 

assist them. Thank You. 

Thank you to everyone from both 

parishes for your sympathy, support, 

and prayers. Your words and 

actions have been much appreciated. 

 

May God Bless you and our Lady keep 

    you all! 

 

—Dawn 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS�

 

Tuesday, Jan 01 

  Offices Closed @ Both Parishes 

 

Saturday & Sunday, Jan 5 & 6 

  All Masses, Boiler Fund collection @ Peshtigo 

 

Sunday, Jan 6 

  Roof Fund Campaign collection @ Walsh 

  After Mass, Monthly Social (Mary Martha) @ Walsh 

 

Tuesday, Jan 15 

  5pm WOF Winter Banquet @ Tradewinds 

2018 CONTRIBUTIONS, BOTH PARISHES 

Per IRS regulations, charitable contributions must be 

applied to the year in which they are received or  

postmarked. If a donor has not mailed or submitted a 

check by year-end, no matter what date is on the 

check, it may not be attributed to that year. Any  

financial offerings and donations received after 

Monday, December 31, will be credited to the year 

2019 contributions. 

How to Pray the Rosary 

1)  Begin by making the 

     Sign of the Cross. 

2)  Holding the crucifix pray 

     the Apostles’ Creed. 

3)  On the first bead pray 

     the Our Father. 

4)  On the next three beads 

     pray the Hail Mary. 

5) On the last bead pray the Glory Be. 

6)  Announce the first mystery and pray one 

     Our Father, ten Hail Mary’s and the Glory Be.  

     The Fatima Prayer is optional. 

7) Repeat until the five decades are prayed. 

8) Pray the Hail, Holy Queen. 

9)  Finish by making the Sign of the Cross. 

YEAR END STATEMENTS, BOTH PARISHES 

Your charitable contribution statements for a 2018 tax 

deduction will be available at the end of January. If 

you wish to receive a statement, please use the 

sign-up sheets on the tables in church or the 

Gathering Area. You may also call the parish offices. 

Thank you for your donations and continued support 

throughout the 2018 year. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Prayer shawls are available for anyone 

you might know who is sick or going 

through a difficult time. Each shawl is 

made with prayers for the one receiving it. 

If interested contact Ursula Naunheim at 

715-735-8912, Mary Marzu at 715-732-1524 

or the SS. Joseph & Edward office. 

WOMEN OF FAITH—ST. MARY 

Do you know what we do? 

Do you know the Mitten Tree was sponsored by the 

Women of Faith & that the mittens go to our and 

local schools? Please call President Kelly Nemec 

(906-290-4273) with any questions. 

  

Solemnity of Mary, 

The Holy Mother of 

God 

 

NEW YEAR’S EVE, 

Monday, December 31 

 

6pm Mass @ Walsh 

 

NEW YEAR’S DAY, 

Tuesday, January 1, 2019 

 

10am Mass @ Peshtigo 

NEW MEMBERS 

If you have recently joined one of our parishes please 

make sure you have filled out paperwork at the office! 

The Diocese requires this for accurate recordkeeping! 

Also, we can assist with any questions/concerns. 

IRA Charitable Rollover Now Permanent 

 

Congress has reauthorized and made permanent the  

IRA charitable rollover. If you are 70 1/2 or older, you 

can make a charitable gift up to $100,000 from your 

IRA. Your gift will qualify for your required minimum 

distribution and you will not have to pay federal 

income tax on the amount given directly from your 

IRA to charity. 

 

Please consider a gift to your Parish. All donations 

may be open or restricted to a particular cause, to be 

used as you wish. 

 

For more information please contact your IRA 

administrator or tax adviser. You may also call Cindi 

Brawner at the Catholic Foundation:  920-272-8173. 


